
 
 
 
21st January 2024  

                     3rd Sunday of Epiphany 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vicar:    Revd Becky  01722 333564 (Day off - Saturday) 
Assistant Priest:   Revd Julian  01722 334272 (Day off - Saturday) 
Assistant Curate:  Revd Mike  07803 167889 (Day off - Saturday) 
Parish Administrator:   Linda Baker    07925 108856 or harnhamparish@btinternet.com 
Lift Coordinator:   Inas Miles                 07450 217091 or harnhamparishlifts@gmail.com 

 
 

PARISH DIARY 
  

Saturday 20th    10.00am Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room. 

Sunday 21st      9.30am 
11.00am 

Communion. St George’s. 
Service of the Word. All Saints. 

Tuesday 23rd    9.00am Morning Prayer. All Saints. 

Wednesday 24th    9.00am 
10.00am 
  7.30pm 

Morning prayer at St George’s. 
Coffee and Chat.  Meeting Room. 
Pause for Thought – “Who do I compete with? How can I overturn my 
pride so I can better serve those I should care for?”.    
Meeting at the Rose and Crown. 

Thursday 25th    2.30pm 
 
 3.00pm  

MU Service at All Saints. Four new members will be admitted as members.  
This will be followed by AGM and tea. 
Parish Office open until 4.30pm. 

Saturday 27th   10.00am Coffee and Chat. Meeting Room. 

Sunday 28th   8.00am 
  9.30am    
11.00am  

Communion at All Saints.  BCP. 
Communion. St George’s. 
Service of the Word. All Saints. 

PRAYERS FOR THE DAY  
God of all mercy, 
your Son proclaimed good news to the 
poor, release to the captives, and 
freedom to the oppressed: 
anoint us with your Holy Spirit 
and set all your people free 
to praise you in Christ our Lord.  AMEN. 
 
 
 

Please PRAY for: 

• peace between Russia and Ukraine and Palestine and Israel - those who have died, those who 
mourn, those who seek refuge.  Wisdom for all who lead. 

• the Church of South India (United). 

• the Episcopal Churches in South Sudan and Sudan, especially for the Rt Revd Joseph Maker 
Atot, Bishop of Pacong in South Sudan. 

• the Dean of Guernsey and all the parishes in the Guernsey Deanery. 

• HMP Guy’s Marsh. 

• the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. 

• the 4 new members who will be admitted as members of the Mother’s Union.   

• the World Food Programme and people who live hand to mouth reliant on the land. 

• Harnham Neighbourhood Association. 

• those who live in Chiselbury Grove and Grasmere Close. 

• Harnham C of E Junior school and the recruitment and appointment of a new headteacher. 

• those who are sick, and all who care for them, especially Kath G, Jill J, Simon W, Pam J, Anne B, 
Margaret R, Sharon S and Sam. 

• those who have died especially Aubrey Picton, Phylis Jackson, Ann James, Christopher Ellis and 
those who have died in Israel and Palestine.  

Brian James, the brother of Ann James, would like to invite all who knew Ann from Mother's Union, 
Community Teas or the Great Card Sales to attend her funeral at the Crematorium on 31st January  
at 12 noon. Revd Becky. 
 

 

POST COMMUNION PRAYERS 
Almighty Father,  
whose Son our Saviour Jesus Christ is the light of the 
world: may your people, illumined by your word and 
sacraments, shine with the radiance of his glory, 
that he may be known, worshipped, and obeyed 
to the ends of the earth; for he is alive and reigns, now 
and for ever.  AMEN. 
 

READINGS The call to 
repent and to follow… 
Jonah 3: 1-5, 10  P875 
Mark 1: 14-20   P33  
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PLEASE NOTE The Parish Office will be open on Thursday 25th January, 3-4.30pm instead of Friday 26th.  
 
MOBILE PHONE NEEDED FOR PARISH The Parish mobile is getting 
old and turning itself off in the heat and cold (don’t we all wish we could 
do that!).  Has anyone received a new phone for Christmas and could 
donate their old one to the parish?  It doesn’t need to be a “state of the 
art” model, but it does need to take on a few apps, take photos and have 
a headphone socket.  If you are able to help, please contact Linda Baker. 
 

HARNHAM HUB OPEN MEETING – Tuesday 6th February. 7pm.  
Come and share your ideas about the hall. See poster.  
 

COMMUNITY TEA - Sunday 4th February. 3.00 - 5.00pm. 
It will be a Pancake and Punch Tea (though normal teas will also be 
served). There is no charge but donations are welcome. 
We especially welcome those who live alone though others who would 
be glad of companionship are more than welcome. Should you need 
transport contact Katharine Callard on Tel 501200. 
 

FIRST WEDNESDAY TALKS (FWT) in the Parish Hall will take place 
for 2024 every month. 
February 7th GARY PRICE (Clerk of Works) will bring us up to date with 
the conservation and creativity of Salisbury Cathedral. You can pay at 
the door of course (cash, cheque or card) or book now for as many dates 
as you like. Book directly with Michael on 01722 504000 (answer phone 
available) or email sarum.turners@ntlworld.com 
 

Weekly candlelight Vigils  
Outside the Library for a ceasefire in Gaza, Israel and the West Bank and 
for full access to humanitarian aid for Gaza will continue on Saturdays for 
the foreseeable future.  Times will vary according to sunset and the 
Muslim call to prayer  but will be notified on the Sarum Concern for Israel 
Palestine Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/SCIPWILTS 
 

Fun Quiz night. SHROVE TUESDAY 7.00pm 
Parish Hall. 
Neil the quiz master invites you to another fun 
quiz night fundraising for the parish day to day 
work.  
To be held on Shrove Tuesday evening – see 
poster for details. Why not get a team of your 
neighbours or friends together for this ‘flipping 
amazing’ event! Contact office to book your 
team. Neil Turpin. 
 

Harnham Recycling for Medic 2 Medic  
The Wooden Container outside the hall is to the right of the blue double doors in 

the car park and is available 24 hours a day! Please note from now you can now recycle the following: 

a. laundry, dishwasher, and home cleaning packaging - any brand plus Flash wipes and packaging.  

b. makeup, beauty personal care, moisturiser, and skincare plastic packaging - any brand in addition to 
our usual items.   

c. bread product packaging, biscuits and cake bar wrappers, writing instruments, dental products, coffee 
plastic packaging.   

d. Please do not recycle the following:Plastic bags from supermarket 
Vegetables etc – these can be recycled at most Supermarkets. Blister 
Packs – recycle at Superdrug, Old George Mall or Avon Lodge Veterinary 
Group, 21, Stratford Rd. 

 
And don’t forget start February with music in St Thomas Church. 
Father Michael Camp’s folk group is part of the evening! Collection during the 
event. No entry fee. See poster. 
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